
 RAOB                   GLE 
         ROYAL                                           GRAND 
ANTEDILUVIAN                                                                LODGE 
     ORDER OF                                                         OF 
   BUFFALOES                     ENGLAND 

26-30 Bank Street Wetherby LS22 6NQ 
Telephone: 01423 – 502438 

www.raobgle.org.uk email: hq@raobgle.org.uk 

In your Reply Please   Grand Secretary 
Quote Our Reference   G. Selby R.O.H. 

 

 

GLCL/03/09/20/GS 
 
3rd September 2020 

 
 
GRAND LODGE CIRCULAR LETTER No. 77/2020 
 
To All P.G. Secretaries (Home and Overseas) 
 Minor Lodges Secretaries 
          Grand Lodge Direct Lodges 
     Grand Lodge Management Committee 
          Grand Lodge Treasurer 
          Grand Lodge Trustees 
            
 

R101 Remembrance Service 

Dear Sir & Brother, 
 

It is with a deep feeling of sadness that I have to inform you all that the planned R101 
Remembrance Service due to be held on Sunday 4th October 2020 at St. Marys Church, 
Cardington has been cancelled. 

This decision has not been taken lightly and in consultation with the Vicar of St. Marys Reverend 
Stephen Smith who informs me that Church Council advice on Coronavirus Pandemic means that 
only 40 people would be allowed to attend and NO SINGING would be one of the restrictions 
imposed. 

The decision to cancel was made in order to safeguard the health and safety not only of members 
and partners of the R.A.O.B. but the congregation of St. Marys. 

All being well, the Service will go ahead next year on Sunday 3rd October and to avoid 
disappointment the hosts will be the same as should have been this year namely the Arrow Lodge 
and the Hon. Sir Percy Newby Lodge. 

We look forward to seeing you next year, in the meantime stay safe and look after yourselves. 

Please feel free to copy this to any other groups or individuals who may be interested. 

Yours fraternally 

 
Grand Secretary 


